PARISH NEWS

AUGUST & SEPTEMBER 2020
MIDDLETON, NORTH RUNCTON & EAST WINCH

CORONAVIRUS UPDATE

This is the third edition of the Parish News
produced against the backdrop of the worst
public health crisis for some 100 years.

The April/May edition was printed, but
distribution was limited by the imposition of the
lockdown. The next edition was available only
online via the Parish Council websites. This
time, we are back in print but distribution will
again be affected by the ability of our fantastic
volunteer distributors to make their deliveries
bearing in mind the importance of protecting
their own health and that of their loved ones.

For those who do not have a magazine
delivered, copies will be available in the Post
Offices at Middleton and East Winch for their
customers to pick up for themselves and
perhaps for neighbours. It will also again be

available online via the Parish Council websites.

Several of the articles in this edition provide an
insight into the profound effect that the
“lockdown” and coronavirus pandemic has had
on all our lives. Whether it is making Scrubs for
the NHS, communities keeping in touch with
each other or organisations finding new ways of
working, they all illustrate local determination to
“keep calm and carry on”.

Stay safe.
Chris Hudson, Editor

All Saints’ Church
North Runcton

Please note:

Covid-19 regulations permitting!!
The 2020 Churchyard “Tidy Up”
is planned for:
Saturday 10th October, 9:00am - Noon?

The hard work put in over the last four years
means there will only be a limited amount of
bulky trimming to be done. The main area of
work will involve a general tidy up plus dealing
with the ever present ivy and other plant
growth round the church, boundary walls,
graves and yew trees!

During the morning, a range of excellent

refreshments will be served, providing a

welcome break and the opportunity for a
“‘mardle” with other folk.

Many thanks for making the churchyard a
wonderful setting for All Saints’.

If you are able to help, please give
Churchwarden, Ken Matthews, a call on:
01553 842265




COMMUNITY CAR SCHEME
FACES CLOSURE

The Community Car Scheme urgently
requires new drivers if the scheme is to
continue to operate. The scheme has for
many years provided a vital service to local
people who need transport to get to various
health care appointments with doctors,
dentists, opticians and at the hospital.

The scheme depends on a supply of local
drivers willing to give up some of their time to
help their neighbours get to and from these
important appointments. A mileage allowance
is paid.

If you can help, you will be making a huge
contribution to our local community. For more
information about what is involved, please
contact Colin Skipper on 01553 842448.
Thank you for your support!

MOBILE LIBRARIES

At the time of going to press, the mobile
library service remains suspended. If you are
a mobile library customer with books on loan,
they will be automatically renewed until further
notice. Mobile library customers can use
local libraries which have now re-opened.

NORTH RUNCTON ART GROUP

If you are looking for a relaxing and enjoyable
afternoon come and join our friendly and
sociable group. Our members are all of mixed
artistic abilities and creative in their own way
using a variety of mediums and always willing
to offer advice and help if needed.

Sounds like what you have been looking for?
So why not give us a try and have a free taster
session.

The Village Meeting Place

The Green, North Runcton Village, PE33 ORB
Wednesdays 1.30 — 4.30pm or

Thursdays 2.00 — 4.00pm

Membership £20 paid quarterly in advance
For more information please contact

Lyn (Organiser) 07872 464004 or

Janet 01553 841514.

MOQOTs Exhausts
Servicing Timing Belts
Tyres Steering
Brakes Suspension

ToTAL =

Motors

01553
841263
All repairs to all cars

8.00-5.30 Mon-Fri
8.30-12.00 Sat

To’rolmo’rors.co.k




Middleton Parish Council

Chairman’s Report
By Mick Porter

As with many organisations, because of
Coronavirus the PC has not been meeting on a
regular basis. Using the zoom facility the PC
has held meetings in June and July.

Now that the majority of the PC can use zoom
as from September the PC will once again
resume meetings on the first Wednesday of the
month. If any parishioner wishes to bring up an
issue with the PC, they should contact the
Parish Clerk so they can be included in the
meeting at the fifteen minute open forum. This
can be either by zoom or telephone.

The PC was approached by a resident of Hill
Road to ask for its support in the proposal to
number the properties on that road. The PC felt
that it was up to the individual residents on Hill
Road if they wanted their properties numbered
therefore the PC agreed that it could not support
this request.

The owner of the land adjacent to the allotments
will be asked to use the entrance off Sandy
Lane as agreed that once the water supply was
connected to the field.

The bus shelter at the Middleton Steak House,
previously The Crown Public House, needs
some repairs but because of coronavirus there
has been some delay in getting estimates for
the repair.

The PC received a letter from a resident in
Blackborough End regarding the provision of
speed bumps in the village. Norfolk County
Council informed the PC that speed pumps are
not suitable in Blackborough End.

It was reported that a shrine has been erected
at Sandy Corner in respect of the teenager
killed in a road traffic accident earlier this year.
A member of the public felt that it was a
distraction at this corner and could result in
another accident. Highways were approached
regarding its removal but the PC were told that
because of the sensitive nature of the shrine
they would not be taking any action.

The play equipment at the playing field should
not be used because of the coronavirus but, in
spite of notices to this effect, people are still
using some of the equipment. This is risky as it
could help to spread the virus, something we
should all be avoiding.

Stewart’s Marathon Challenge

Earlier in the year | wrote in the Parish News
that | was training for the London Marathon.
That was before Covid-19.

STEW |

My training schedule was severely disrupted
by the lockdown and again when the London
Marathon was postponed from April to
Sunday 4th October. But | am now back in
the swing of things and | look forward to
running the 26.2 miles. If the London
Marathon ends up being cancelled, which
seems likely in the circumstances, | shall run
my own personal Marathon instead — locally,
along Peddars Way.

The reason for putting my 72-year-old body
through all this effort is to raise money for
Kidney Research UK. Their work is vital as
there is still no cure for kidney disease. There
are 3 million kidney disease sufferers in the
UK, including 5,000 on the kidney transplant
waiting list. Hundreds died last year, while
waiting forlornly for a transplant. From our
own experience we know the misery this
illness can cause as both our sons have had
kidney failure. | donated a kidney to Joel in
1999 and Oliver had a transplant in 2002.

| am truly grateful to those of you who have
kindly supported my fundraising already. If
any more of you wish to sponsor me please
contact me on 01553 841267 or email

stewart.ali@btinternet.com or go to
http://uk.virginmoneygiving.com/StewartSouth

Thank you, Stewart South




EAST WINCH NEWS

By Nell Steele

East Winch’s unhappy relationship with
the “improvements” on the A47.

Everyone was very happy when we were told
that Highways England would be putting in
new railings at the junction of Gayton Rd and
the A47, creating a pedestrian crossing, and
reducing the speed limit to 40mph.

There is no problem with the speed limit -
provided it's observed - but the pedestrian
crossing turned out to be a dip in the
pavement with a special bobbly paving stone
to alert blind people, and one end of it ends
up in someone’s driveway! People had
expected a crossing with traffic lights, and
were deeply disappointed.

The railings have been a disaster. They follow
the curve of the path, and to a driver
emerging from Gayton road they blend
together so that it is impossible to see through
them. They are so high that people in ordinary
cars can’t see over them either. So you take
your life in your hands every time you turn
onto the A47.

The Parish Council and many individuals in
the village have emailed Highways England to
complain, but their response has been that
the safety audit was unclear and that the
police approved the railings! Please will
everyone driving towards Swaffham be very
conscious that there may be a hidden driver
trying to get out onto the road. Please don’t
exceed the speed limit and keep alert!

Our phone box library

Thanks to Mr Bland and his family, the phone
box library has been a great success. People
use it, and value it. Mr Bland takes a lot of
trouble to plant pretty flowers around it. So it
has been very upsetting that since it was
opened, it has been vandalised three times.
The people who think it’'s funny to throw the
books around in the road should remember
that it has been really kind of the Blands to do
this for us, and that you aren’t just showing
you think the village is a lousy place to be, but
also actually hurting a person.

SEND A CARD

By Heather Berry

Angela Clarke's painting featuring a rainbow,
was inspired by both the pandemic and
Christian Aid and was produced when she
undertook a sponsored painting session during
Christian Aid Week in May.

i
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Angela is a member of the King's Lynn Christian
Aid Group. The group decided to have cards
printed from the painting she produced and they
are for sale in support of Christian Aid. The
cards are blank in the centre for a message and
approximately quarter A4 in size. Packs of five
cards with envelopes are available for £3 -
though people can donate more if they wish!

If you or your organization would like some of
these cards, please contact Heather Berry on
01553 764098 or by email:
revberry2019@gmail.com

If you are happy doing things online, one way of
making your donation is via
www.justgiving.com/fundraising/kingslynnchristianaid

Most of Christian Aid’s income from donations is
usually received in Christian Aid Week but
because this year it had to be a virtual Christian
Aid Week, much, much more money is still
needed. The needs of people, who were already
poor and vulnerable before the pandemic, are
even greater now as they struggle to obtain
water to wash their hands and to social distance
in difficult conditions.

Any help you give is really important and will be
greatly appreciated.



“SCRUB HUB”
IN NORTH RUNCTON

The people of this country always respond well
in a crisis. And there can be no doubt that the
coronavirus pandemic has posed the biggest
threat to the life and prosperity of this country
since the Second World War.

There have been many stories in the national
and local media about the amazing actions that
individuals and groups have taken to raise
money for charity, support neighbours or
supply food and other necessities to those in
need.

At the height of the crisis, there was a
desperate shortage of Personal Protective
Equipment for health and care workers. Sally
Pryke, who lives in North Runcton, saw

a request on the local news from the Norfolk
Scrubs Volunteers Group seeking volunteers to
make scrubs.

Sally said “I contacted the group and in turn
was contacted by one of the Admin
Volunteers. | was asked to make laundry bags
and Scrubhats whilst waiting for a delivery of
fabric. Neighbours responded very generously
with donations of sheets, pillowcases and
duvets for me to make bags and | made some
masks from my own ‘fabric stash’!

Once my local area had identified a Volunteer
to act as an ‘Area Lead’ | received my first
delivery of fabric to make into Scrubs. There
was amazing support and help available
online from the Norfolk Scrubs Volunteers

Group, in particular from our own

local Facebook Group, with any queries | had.
My sewing experience was somewhat limited,
so the first ones made were very challenging!

Fabric was supplied from financial donations to
purchase the fabric or actual donations

of fabric. | believe some people, early on, did
supply their own fabric.

| sewed
continuously for
10 weeks, only
being able to do = 3
so, because of |
the support 1
from my
husband, who
kept me fed and |
watered! | have
had a short :
break for a .
couple of weeks
as all fabric has
been made up
and Norfolk
have managed to complete all their orders. The
group now await some special Rainbow fabric,
designed for Noah Evans, (son of Chris
Evans), who slept outdoors for 28 nights to
raise money for Scrubs fabric, to make up
some more.

As a retired Nurse it was nice to be able to
help others in some way during such a difficult
time.”

By the time she had finished, Sally had
completed 30 trousers and 35 tops and a
further 20 bags and 10 scrub hats that were
rapidly distributed for use by the NHS staff
including ambulance staff and carers across
the county.

Reflecting on her mother’s achievements,
daughter Eloise commented “I and all the
members of our family, together I'm sure with
everyone who knows her here in North
Runcton, just want to say how proud we are of
her.”

Well done Sally from all readers of the Parish
News. Please contact the Editor if you know of
other local people who deserve recognition for
their efforts during the crisis.



WEST WINCH
BOWLS CLUB

The bowls club now have the required
paraphernalia in place to comply with the Covid
-19 requirements as laid down by Central
Government and Bowls England. Members
have started with Roll Ups, playing against
each other and managing to adhere to the
social distancing requirements.

A committee meeting was held on 6th July. The
secretary Kevin Evans stated that it could be
possible to use all six rinks. He said that he
was in contact with other clubs, and the club
policy towards the coronavirus appears to
comparable to most other clubs. The Social
Secretary Wendy Bull thanked David
Thompson for the internal decorations and Ken

LOUIE’S HAND CAR WASH
AND TYRES

CARS START from £7
MINI VALET from £30
FULL VALET from £70

NEW AND PART WORN
TYRES

PUNCTURE REPAIRS

L0 [GAS)

OTHER SERVICES
Building & Garden Maintenance

OFFICIAL FLOGAS
LPG STOCKIST

Painting & Decorating
Cleaning Services
* Patios * Roofs ¢ Driveways
* Guttering * Conservatories

A47 Lynn Road, Middleton
(Next to Total Motors)
Office: 01553 841000 Mobile: 07799 877376
Open 7 days a week 8am to 6pm

Manning for supplying the new carpet. Wendy
said that there would be no formal club dinner
this year due to the present pandemic.

Ken reported on ' the Green': he thanked all
those who had worked on it. Paul Plume had
apparently cleaned out the ditches. A wetting
agent now needs to be applied before
scarifying operations are commenced. The
rotted boards in the ditches have been
replaced and the existing ones have been
sprayed. The rink numbers have been
repainted.

In AOB, Ken stated that 28 members had
placed their name on the list for the Club Pairs
competition. He also suggested holding
another pairs competition where pairing is
changed at the end of each game. Jim Grant
mentioned that many of the new players had
been playing on Mondays and Fridays.

Finally, membership fees have been 'rolled
over' until next year. The club is still looking for
new members so do contact any member of the
committee for further information.

Loneliness and social
isolation can be as
harmful as smoking
15 cigarettes
a day”.

»

Do not suffer alone.
We are here to help.

To find out more, call us on 01553 616200
or visit asklily.org.uk

in
909 any in association with
\_/ SNorfolk County Coundi

Borough Council 2 »
King’s Lynn & &fFes
West Norfolk 3§

lily

*According to figures from campaigntoendloneliness.org




MIDDLETON HALL
GoLr CLUB

Open to everyone

Traditional Sunday Lunch
£10.95
12.30 - 2.00pm

Homemade Lunchtime

Specials
Monday to Saturday 12.00 - 2.30pm

Function Room Hire

Wakes/funeral gatherings
Business & conference meetings
Anniversaries, birthdays, weddings

Easy access, large car park,
superb catering and great views

Call 01553 841800
to book a table

Middleton Hall Golf Club, Hall Orchards,
Middleton, King’s Lynn PE32 1RY
enquiries@middletonhallgolfclub.com
www.middletonhallgolfclub.com

Podiatry

HCPC Registered Podlatrlst/Chlropodlst
Full range of expert Chiropody and Podiatry
treatments
Over 30 years NHS & Private Practice Experience
Corn/Callus removal Nail care/nail surgery Verrucae
Diabetic foot assessment, treatment & advice
Biomechanics, Gait Analysis & Orthotics
Lower limb sports injuries & kinesiology taping
plantar fasciitis, tendonitis, shin splints

Appointments: online booking at
www.clairedallaspodiatry.co.uk or call
07891 668050 / 01760 622607

*COVID-SECURE NEW CONSULTING ROOM AT*
Oaktrees, Low Road, Pentney, PE32 1JF

Claire Dallas-Goncalves MCPod DPodM HEdCert

A4 The COLLEGE
W of PODIATRY

Your Own Local

* Totally safe for children and pets, gentle to carpets
* Environmentally friendly and no soggy carpets

* Leaves carpets fresh, fragrant and dry!

FRIENDLY, RELIABLE LOCALLY BASED LADY
Tina: 07877 612169 or 01933 630336

Facebook: Your Own Local Dry Carpet Cleaning

www.norfolkwoodburners.co.uk

Norfolk Woodburners offer the best local service for
the supply and installation of:

e Wood Burners & Multi-Fuel Stoves

e Main agents for Aga, Hunter
& Cleanburn Stoves

e Chimneys Lined

o No Chimney, No Problem

Prcroun 8

WOODBURNERS
&

e: norfolkwoodburners@outlook.com

o Fireplaces Enlarged

t:01328 700161 m: 07966 661175

_—
—
—

W A Rudd & Son :

Coal Merchant
Middleton Blackborough End

Coal and smokeless fuels
supplied for all appliances:
Roomheaters, Multi Fuel Stoves,
Open Fires, Boilers & Woodburners.

Tel: 01553 841218

©

KING’S LYNN DECOR

= Painting and Decorating

= Wallpapering & Tiling

= Coving & General Maintenance

= Plastic Guttering and Fascias

* Free Estimates: and OAP Discounts

Paul Archer 31 River Walk, West Lynn
Tel: 01553 767709
Mob: 07967 217981




Reopening of Churches in
The Benefice of Middlewinch

The following key points were agreed at a
meeting on Wednesday 15 July to discuss
reopening of churches, schedule of services,
and services to be offered.

Reopening of Churches

» Both East Winch and North Runcton
churches had welcomed people for private
prayer which was encouraging and
positive. However, the exact numbers
were unknown.

» For online prerecording, the members
have been informed 92 subscribers to the
on-line service with almost 100% positive
responses and all agreed that the weekly
on-line services should continue for the
time being, with numbers being
reviewed.

» North Runcton would like to continue with
a private prayer for the time being, as this
was a relatively new initiative, and not
everyone was aware of it. Further
advertising would help.

Schedule of Services

» All agreed it was important to open one
church in the Benefice for public worship.
At the suggestion of a member of Ministry
team, the Middleton church was chosen
as it was the largest and could be adapted
more easily for social distancing (i.e. one-
way system) and accommodate more
people. There was also better parking,
reasonably flat access, together with
handwashing and toilet facilities.

» Although the Rev. Riaz and his family had
made a start on cleaning and preparing
the church, further work would be
required.

» A suggestion was made to have a
combined PCC to oversee the services.
The Rector said he would discuss this
further with Diocesan Officers and report
back.

» For future weekly on-line services, it was
hoped that representatives from each of
the parishes would take part. From West
Winch, two members had expressed their
interest and the churchwarden of NR

would check out volunteers from North
Runcton.

» It was agreed to continue to follow the
Lectionary readings and that the content
needs to be kept simple and concise.
Shaun (churchwarden EW) said that all
content has to be received by Friday each
week. It was agreed to number the
services for reference purposes.

» Thanks were expressed to Shaun
(churchwarden EW) for all the hard work
involved in putting this together.

Services to be offered in Middleton Church

Sunday 16 August at 10.30 am. Morning
Service

» Short, 30-minute service. No singing
allowed but could use CD player. ltis
possible to have a one-page service sheet
placed in the pews in advance, with
members of the congregation instructed to
take it away with them at the end of the
service. No refreshments available.
Names of those attending should be
recorded. Further discussion is required
on service content.

» Sunday 6 September — Harvest Festival
with Holy Communion.

» Sunday 27 September — on the theme of
St Michael and all angels

» Special Note: On each of these Sundays
i.e. 16th August, 6th and 27th September
East Winch and North Runcton would not
be open for private prayer and would
change this to a different day, possibly
Saturday. East Winch could move theirs
to the Wednesday.

» The on-line service would continue to be
produced for these Sundays as it could be
viewed at any time.

Next Steps

» A working party would be required to
prepare the church for the services. It
would be helpful to have two volunteers
from each parish making 8 in total. Half to
prepare beforehand and half afterwards.
A meeting was arranged for 3:00 pm on
Saturday 15 August.

Continued on next page » »



» » continued from previous page

» The Rector requested that for any matters
relating to Middleton Church he should be
contacted and members were asked to
remember Middleton Parish in their
prayers.

» Details would be placed in the Parish
Magazines and Ken suggested including
something in the Lynn News.

Any Other Business

» Amanda Hart (EW) would like to include
something for children on the YouTube
service. Her suggestion was for a
colouring sheet for the children in East
Winch, with the best one being featured.
The children could then access YouTube to
see the chosen picture. The colouring
sheets could be left for collection at the
local Post Office. All agreed this was a
good idea.

» The Rector suggested a story writing
challenge for young people. This could be
the Bible or Christian-based or from any
point of view. This would help to maintain

Competitions for children in the
Benefice of Middlewinch!!!

Are you going to be bored in the school
holidays? Rev’d Riaz and his team have
arranged competitions for all ages.

Colouring competition: This is for ages 5-8
years. Please contact one of the people in the
list below to obtain the picture to be used.

Drawing competition: Ages 8-11 years.
Please choose a subject with a Christian
perspective, based on or related to a bible
story or the coronavirus pandemic.

Entries for both the colouring and drawing
competitions must be emailed to one of the
people in the list below by 10th August. The
winners of the competitions will be announced
on 16 August at the 10.30 service in
Middleton Church.

500 Words Story Writing Competition: Age
11-16 years. The story must be based either

contact with them.
Rev. Riaz (Rector), the Ministry Team,
churchwardens and PCC members.

THANK YOU TO THE
RESIDENTS OF PAUL DRIVE

on a Bible story or else be something to do
with the coronavirus pandemic. Whichever
you choose to do, it should be written from a
Christian point of view.

Entries for the 500 words story writing
competition must be emailed to one of the
people in the list below by 20th August.

Throughout the period of the Coronavirus
'lockdown' it has been very cheering, for those
of us taking the Hill Road / Arlington Park 1.
circular walk short cut, to walk through the
middle of their daily, socially distanced, coffee 2
mornings held by many of the Paul Drive
residents.

Ken Matthews.

kennethmatthews1@btinternet.com

. Sue Cook.
rcook456@btinternet.com

3. Jackie Ramsay.

The friendly greetings and the odd bit of jackram48@gmail.com

banter have been really heartwarming...so a

big thank you to all of you! All entries must include the following

information:

Name, Age, Email and telephone /mobile
numbers and postal address.

This information will be kept confidential and
will be used only for the purpose of the
competition.

Name and address supplied.

HOW TO REPORT FLY TIPPING

The Borough Council is responsible for dealing
with fly tipping and have a new on-line reporting
system. To report an incident of fly tipping, please
use the following link:

The winner of the 500 words writing
competition will be announced on 6th
September at the 10.30 service in Middleton
Church. There will be prizes!

http://www.west-norfolk.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=21512




BADGERS CATTERY AND GROOMING PARLOUR
FOR COMPLETE PEACE OF MIND

TELEPHONE: 01945 780691

Family run business guarantees personal care and
attention at all times

Fully insured and 5 star rated by Local Authority
No extra charge for administering medications
Small animal boarding available

) badgerscatteryandgroomingparlour
@ badgerscattery@yahoo.co.uk
www.badgerscattery.com

Gooses Lane, Walpole St Andrew,
Wisbech, PE14 7JR

THE ORANGE TREE HAIR SALON
56 Back Lane West Winch
EXPERIENCED & FRIENDLY STAFF

UNISEX  LATE NIGHTS
S HAIR-UP AVAILABLE
5y MANICURES PEDICURES
D CALGEL NAIL TECHNICIAN
_kw TEL 01553 840464

W From cupcakes large or small
9 to birthday and celebrations...

y There's never an excuse not

§ to eat cake! Please get in

g touch with Marie for any

details on any kind of cake.

"Phone: 07799 315889
Email: george.km@btinternet.com

Based in Blackborough End - Find us on [£3

RszsB

TURF & GROUNDCARE MACHINERY SPECIALISTS

The Workshop, Marsh Farm,
Wolferton, King’s Lynn, PE31 6HB

Tel: 01485 540645

We mend - You mow
Sales ~ Service ~ Repairs
All types of garden machinery

o

Andrew Francis Funeral Services

25 London Road, King’s Lynn
Tel: 01553 762242

Award Winning Independent Family Funeral Director
Offering you a 24 hour 7 days a week professional personal service.
Pre paid or Pre planned Funerals available

Plumbing &
Heating Services

SNIvN

FTARRR 2 i) P T
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. M. J. Q{zcﬁer ?:# kﬂ !
| Carpenter and Joiner T,

All Aspects of Carpentry & Joinery Work Undertaken
Specialists in Period Properties

Lynton, School Road, Middleton, King's Lynn, Norfolk
email: mj.richer@btinternet.com
Tel: 01553 841771 e Mob: 07798 615144

“For all your plumbing, -Boiler install, servicing
heating and bathroom needs” and breakdowns
-Central heating install

and upgrades
stall i

Domestic & Commercial Services

For A Free Quotation
Contact Ollie on;
07778 524833

-Full bathroom in
and refurbs
-Landlords gas

\ - | B VI info@ojwservices.co.uk certificates
’t"'--, SOLE COMFORT “'t"v-., NEED A WINDOW CLEANER?
4 Foot Care || WEALSO CLEAN FASCIAS, GUTTERS, FRAMES,

Providing all aspects of foot care in the comfort of
your own home. Fully insured. TCFCP DIP

Phone Debbie:
07538 377145

Covering King’s Lynn and
surrounding areas.
Find us on Facebook:
@footcarekingslynn

= Nail Trimming
= Filing

= Corn removal
= Hard skin reduction
= Verrucae

= And much more

HARD TO REACH WINDOWS,
CONSERVATORY ROOFS, SOLAR PANELS
CALL NOW FOR A FREE QUOTE FROM

PJ WINDOWS

01553 761985
PROFESSIONAL WINDOW CLEANING

SERVICES
EST. SINCE 1994 FULLY INSURED

10




simwg WILLIAM BURT SOCLIAL CLUB =
i;; WEST WINCH i;é

The WBSC re-opened on 23rd July!!

MEMBERS ONLY
Mon-Weds : Closed
Thurs : 3.00 - 7.00pm
Fri: 3.00 - 11.00pm
Sat: 3.00 - 11.00pm
Sun:12.00 - 4.00pm

Measures will be implemented in line with
government guidelines. The staff and
committee will be monitoring all aspects of
behaviour within the club premises (incl.
patio), together with any revised government
guidelines, and will make any necessary
changes without prior notice.

We look forward to welcoming you back!!

<4 <4 New Memberships Available » »

;.ET Sport clas n Find us on
B a— Facebook
Tel: 01553 841542
www.williamburtsocialclub.co.uk

NORTH RUNCTON
PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES

Copies of the minutes from North Runcton Parish
Council meetings are available on the website:

www.northrunctonpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk.

However, if you would like a paper copy sent in
the post then please contact Rachel Curtis —
Clerk to North Runcton Parish Council

Tel: 01553 673043.

P e
irl. e Il o !s'
SMITH & WILLIAMSON
Over 35 years combined experience
WINDOW DOORS FASCIA GUTTERING
BUILDING WORK UNDERTAKEN
01553 841175 / 840767
07799 620883 / 07810 867244

*ﬂ"'”ﬂl_i .
< Hall L h PE P
ﬁ 75, Hall Lane, West Winc 33 0PJ

Reglioarzd Company

GEOFFREY GRIEF
PAINTER & DECORATOR
Interior and Exterior Painting and Decorating
5 Bure Close, Watlington, PE33 OTN
Tel: 01553 810668

HH R

LB.R LANDSCAPIN

& GROUNDS MAINTENANCE

EST 1986

# GARDEN & SITE CLEARANCE

# HEDGE CUTTING - REDUCTION - REMOVAL
# FENCING SUPPLIED & ERECTED

& GRASS CUTTING - PRIVATE - COMMERCIAL
# TURFING & SEEDING

@ TREES & SHRUBS PRUNED - REMOVED

# STUMP GRINDING - FLANTING

# DIGGER & DUMPER WITH OFPERATORS

® TRACTOR - HEDGE - VERGE CUTTING

® LOG SALES

Mob: 07774 724366
Tel: 01553 849802

By 2020 up to 1,000
elderly people a
day will be admitted
to hospital because
of a fall”.

We are here to help.

g™
Buddy Button Handyperson KeySafe

(GPS tracker) service

Careline
alarm

To find out more, call us on 01553 616200
or visit careline-cs.org.uk and careandrepair-wn.org

Care & Careline
3 Repa" 2 COMMUNITY SERVICE

*According to figures from armedprevention.co.uk

8o ouncil of 2
King’s Lynn & f‘ ‘,
West Norfolk




XKing’s Lynn Caravan & Camping Park, North Runcton

SHOP OPEN DAYLIGHT HOURS

Camping and BBQ accessories, charcoal,

: e Calor gas, groceries, frozen food, ice creams,
=t cold drinks, confectionary and savoury snacks,
milk & bread, papers to order.

K eo BusinessCare

For all your basiness weeds

ACCOUNTS - PAYROLL - ADMIN

wec8Nd much more!
Unit 1 Chapsiton Lodge
Eant Winch Road
Blackborough B
Kings Lymn
PELD 1SF
Tel 01353 545849

Emad; infodkvibc couk webiail® waw Evibudine iscare oo, uk

LAURA ROYTHORNE
MOBILE HAIRDRESSER

# - Expert hair styling for Ladies,
\[2) Men and Children

Fully qualified and insured

Call now to book: 07557 911080
or E-mail: deadmanlaura@yahoo.co.uk

-

S
_I""-
ot

The complete printing solution

clanpress

www.clanpress.co.uk

* Digital Asset Management

» Web to Print

* Bespoke Online Ordering

* Long Run Litho Printing

* Short Run Digital Printing

* Large Format Poster Printing

* Roller Banners and X banners

e Outdoor & Indoor Signage

e Exhibition Displays

* Flyers and Postcards
 Brochures, Leaflets and Folders
* Business Stationery
* Parish Newsletters

* In-house Binding

& Finishing

'-Visit oLl
NEW website

o
t: 01553 772737

e; info@clanpress.co.uk
wW: www.clanpress.co.uk

1 Dundee Court Hamburg Way
King’s Lynn, Norfolk PE30 2ND

DOMESTIC
APPLIANCE

REPAIRS

FI}(IIFH‘I'APFHMI}E
SAME DAY/NEXT DAY REPAIRS

for Washing Machines, Dishwashers,
Tumble Dryers, Cookers/Hobs

20 years experience in the trade and every
repair carries a 12 month guarantee. About
90% of appliances are fixed on the first visit.

For a fast, reliable and affordable repair

contact GRAHAM
Tel: 01553 813050
Mob: 07760 782202

E-mail: Fixupmyappliance@btinternet.com
Web-site: www.fixupmyappliance.co.uk

RAY SMITH & SON FENCING

» Fencing erected &
repaired

» Garden Sheds
supplied & erected to
order

» Timber Gates
supplied & erected

» Shed Bases & Patios constructed
» Fully insured - Licensed waste
carriers

Free quotes
All waste recycled

Tel: 01553 840424
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FUNERAL SERVICES

THORNALLEY FUNERAL SERVICES

INDEPENDENT FAMILY FUNERAL DIRECTORS

24 Hour Caring Personal Service

' Pre-Paid Funeral Plans  + Private Chapels of Rest  * Memorials
MEWBER Austin Street, King’s Lynn, Norfolk PE30 1QH

[SAIF OWNED &
e 01553 771399
WWW.th.CO.Uk THORNALLEY FAMILY
THE VILLAGE MEETING PLACE
|LLIAM FOR ALL
EDRGE YOUR North Runcton, PE33 ORB
ND a0 GRAVEL AGGREGATE £7.50 per Hour
LTD NEEDS Newly Refurbished Kitchen and Heating System
Overhead Projector for use and Disabled Access
e FROM 1 TO 20 TONNE LOAD *Ideal for parties *Fundraising events

e BAGGED OR LOOSE

*Evening clubs/classes
e BUILDING SAND

Contact Rachel Curtis, Tel: 01553 673043

e TOPSOIL Email: northrunctonparishclerk@outlook.com
e CARSTONE
e GRAVEL ‘
¢ RECYCLED AGGREGATES MATT KING LIMITED
e GRAB HIRE AVAILABLE Oil Boiler Servicing - Breakdowns
PHONE: 840288 Tel: 01553 840177
7am - 4pm Monday to Friday @ Mob: 07775 911008
8am - 11am Saturday o : 7 Y MK
: .mkingboilers.co.uk )
Evenings: 841048 Registered i mangnoriers.eo. C/
Web-site: www.william-george.com Technician mking836@gmail.com
EMAIL: williamgeorge.sg.ltd@outlook.com

TiM's Topping WORZELS ROOFING

TREE Coar 4 ROOF TILER/SLATER

SERVICES 01760 755024 & 07990 972381
All aspects of Tree work undertaken FREE ESTIMATES

Hedges Removed - Stump Grinding » Strip & re-tile repairs

» Leadwork
» Fascias and Guttering
» Chimney re-build/re-point

P Over 20 years experience

Over 30 years experience
Qualified - Insured

2§ Call 01553 813140 or 07867 7643075 2.
For your Free Quote
LOCAL MAN - LOCAL RATES

13
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Susan Thompson

Hacdressing -

Mobile Hairdresser
Ladies, Gents and Children's Styling.

’b
oqe‘ \\\\ ‘\G

2

Half Pint Manor, Fairgreen.

Please feel free to call on : 07818 894545
SW

Electrical -I s

Any Electrical works undertaken by our
E Friendly Family business.

£
Please contact us for a free no obligation Quote on

07895 683150 or 01485 601379
Email: steve@swelectrical.org.uk
www.swelectrical.org.uk

Norfolk Hearing Care

\._}i

Ring: 07925 792146

RAY SMITH & SON LANDSCAPES

Family run business

¢ All types of Fencing erected ¢ Suppliers of hard & softwood logs ¢ Mole trapping service
¢ Complete lawncare service ¢ Tree work - Stump grinding service up to 12 inches
+ Patios ¢ Hedges cut, Reduced or Removed ¢ Garden waste removed - all waste re-cycled

Fully insured Licensed waste carrier
We Specialise in all aspects of Landscape Gardening

Free quotes Friendly service

Tel: 01553 840424

NORFOLK
CARAVAN STORAGE

KING’S LYNN
(Easy access from A47)
Secure Caravan Storage
Personalised Fob Entry
Phone 01553 841212
Mr. & Mrs Nash
For more information

Schools In:
Kings Lynn
Downham Mkt
Swaffham
Long Sutton
Wisbech
and 10 other venues
across East Anglia.

A6 [Won-0o
Sl i, B il

Come down and try the most h
popular Martial Art in the
World.....
FIRST SESSION FREE s 8 &
www.mftkd.co.uk

Tel: 07771 644460 ﬁy@mﬂkd ) b

RKB

CARPENTRY
LOCKSMITHS

A great finish starts with RKB,
your local tradesman...

Locksmiths / Plastic UPVC Window & Door Repairs

Richard Brown

T: 01553 774775 /| 01760 338405
M: 07795 524301 (24Hr)

E: info@rkb247.co.uk

wWww.rkb247.co.uk

Kitchens / Bedrooms / Bathrooms
Extensions / Conversions /| Rennovation

Fibreglass Flat Roofing

Garage Door Repairs & Glazing

Carpentry & Joinery

247

LOCKSMITHS




GUTTERING SERVICES
NORFOLK

Guttering cleared, repaired and
replaced from £35

No job too small.
Free quotes. Fully insured.

Local, friendly and reliable
service.

Contact Neill:
Tel: 01485 572002
Mob: 07856 568433
E-mail: neillmurray@ymail.com

Find us on

Facebook

OJS Electrical

Fully Qualified Pt P Registered Electrician
¢ New Builds ¢ Fire-Alarms ¢ Re-wires
¢ Fault-Finding ¢ Inspection & Testing
¢ Smart thermostats & heating controls
Free Quotations & Advice
For a Fast, Friendly & Quality Service Call:
Oliver South 07788 421992
Email: OJSelectrical@btinternet.com

AA COKER CHIMNEY SWEEP

COMPLETE BRUSH & VACUUM
FULLY INSURED
FRIENDLY, RELIABLE SERVICE
KING’S LYNN & SURROUNDING

AREA

Tel: 01553 829728
Mob: 07706 828791

MR SNIPPERS
MENS BARBERS
AIR-CON SALON - CASH OR CARD
Reduced prices for children and OAP’s
2 St James St Telephone
King’s Lynn 01553 773732

Mon, Tues, Weds 8am - 4.30pm
Thurs, Fri 8am - 5.30.pm Sat 6am - 2.30pm

CHRIS CASELEY
DOMESTIC OIL-FIRED BOILER ENGINEER
* Commissioning * Service * Repairs

Work guaranteed — Competitive Prices

Tel: 01553 828148
Mobile: 07931 355595

A F & D BOWMAN
PLUMBING & HEATING

Stockists of:- Uppercut, Lagoom Jam, Osis & American Crew
NORTH RUNCTON (Est. 1971)
Tel: 07776 147081 (Phil)
07790 421585 (David)

Meeting all of your gas and oil
plumbing, heating and servicing

I\

requirements.
Ci
o9, Thorpe uﬁ%
Lﬁ"ﬂ;ﬁﬂ Arb & Forestry NPTC
Qualified

* Felling * Dismantling * Reduction & Thinning
* Hedge Trimming * Stump Grinding * Planting « Fully Insured
Please contact us for a no-obligation quote
07432 660 659
enquiries@thorpearbandforestry.co.uk
www.thorpearbandforestry.co.uk

Good Tastes is a
small local caterer
based in
West Norfolk,
specialising in
' homemade special
occasion catering. If you're looking to
make an occasion extra special, our home
cooked food and attention to detail will make
it stand out from the crowd; no event is too
small.

* Weddings * Wakes
» Christenings < Business lunches
* Birthdays * Hen Parties/Baby Showers

* Anniversaries * Meetings

Visit our website: www.goodtastes.co.uk
Call Heather on 07900 181161
or 01553 840655

Email: heather@goodtastes.co.uk
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PARISH CONTACTS

CHURCHES:
Priest-in-Charge: Rev Riaz Mubarak 01553 841519 E-mail: rev.riaz.mubarak@gmail.com

Middleton St Mary’s
Churchwarden: Vacant
PCC Secretary: Vacant Treasurer: Mrs Christine Minister 840559

North Runcton All Saints
Churchwarden: Mary Angelina 841519 and Mr K Matthews 842265
PCC Secretary: Mrs Ann Matthews 842265 Treasurer: Mrs Maggie Challis 842540

East Winch All Saints
Churchwardens: Mr S Dale 630167 and Mrs W Smith
PCC Secretary: Mrs J Weavers 840510 Treasurer: Mrs W Smith 842281

PARISH COUNCILS:

Middleton (www.middleton-news.co.uk)
Clerk: Elaine Oliver Tel: 630655 E-mail: middletonparishcouncil14@gmail.com

Councillors: Chair: Mick Porter 841427; Vice Chair: Val Ward;

Mrs M Applegate; Mrs E Barclay; Mr C Samuels; Mr R Smith; Mr J Tolley: Mr M Wiles;

Mr Z Wiles Van Dyke.

The Council meets on the first Wednesday of the month (except August) in the Village Hall at 7pm.

North Runcton (http://northrunctonpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk)

Clerk: Rachel Curtis Tel: 673043 E-mail: northrunctonparishclerk@outlook.com

Councillors: Chair: Mr R Morrish Tel: 840284; Vice Chair: Miss K Fuller;

Mr J Fuller; Mrs L Gunn; Mr B Houchen; Mr L Stevens; Mrs K Williams; Mr P Yallop.

The Council meets on the second Tuesday of each month (except August) at 7.45 pm at the Village
Meeting Place.

East Winch (www.eastwinchandwestbilney.co.uk/parish-council

Clerk: Bob Pannell Tel: 775724 E-mail: bob.pannell1@btopenworld.com

Councillors: Chair: Mrs N Steele; Mr M Place; Mr N Velzeboer; Mr A Yarham

The Council meets every other month, normally on the first Monday of the month, at 7.30 pm in the Village
Hall.

Borough Councillors: West Winch Ward: Simon Nash (01553 811200) & Peter Gidney (07885
258450). Gayton & Grimston Ward: Michael de Whalley (07770 273903) & Colin Manning (07885
258392)

Other Contacts:

Badminton Club James Williamson 01485 600946
British Legion Gerry Tann 01553 674953
Car Scheme Colin Skipper 01553 842448
Carpet Bowls Club Peter Wall 01553 840471
East Winch Village Hall Amanda Hart 01553 841236
Lunch Club Olive Turpin 01553 840623
Middleton Village Hall Mrs P Petch 01553 842149
Mothers’ Union Gillian Boon 01553 840320
N Runcton Village Meeting Place [Rachel Curtis 01553 673043

Editor: Chris Hudson; E-mail: editorofparishnews@gmail.com or call 01553 849725.
Advertising Manager: David Gager; E-mail: parishnewsadverts@gmail.com or call 01553 278402.

Views expressed in the magazine are not necessarily those of the Editor. The deadline for the next issue
(October/November) is Friday. 11 September.
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